










CAMEO Quilters Guild Board Meeting
September 11, 2025 - Zoom

President Cheryl Cawley started the meeting at 7:12pm. Attendees were: Martha Nordquist, Cheryl Cawley,
Donna Griffith, Laurie Johnson, Sharon Cratsenburg, Jean Schlegelmann, Terry Poduska, Chris Schulte, Laura
Ball Carey and Theresa Nielsen. Jeanne Flynn was unable to attend.

Liasion Assignments: Donna Griffith voluteered to be the Board liasion for 50/50 Raffle-Doorprizes.
Membership Chair Sharon Cratsenburg has already made a few assignments; the rest will be completed by
President Cheryl Cawley when more members join the guild after the September meeting.

27 members have rejoined the Guild. Peggy Wanat and Carol Herzberg will be added to the email list.

Board members will supply the snacks for the September meeting.

Treasurer’s Report: Martha Nordquist will have the Treasurer’s Report ready for the September Guild meeting.
The PO Box was paid ($288). Audit will be performed on September 12, 2025.

Fall Retreat: Sharon Cratsenburg has 13 people enrolled. 25 people are needed. If we have to cancel, Chris
Schulte will get information from Birmingham United Methodist Church about possible day rentals to have a
Friday-Saturday retreat with no overnight stay.

Facilitator Theresa Nielsen left a message at Clawson church about renting a Saturday for an Open Sew. She
will call again. It was decided that attendees will bring a bag lunch to keep costs down.

Guild Survey: President Cheryl Cawley will distribute a paper survey to Guild members at the September
meeting. Cheryl’s goal is to find out what members want out of their guild membership, ideas for possible
speakers and activities.

Chris Schulte volunteered to coordinate a Block Exchange. Theresa Nielsen will head up a Round Robin.

September Guild meeting: Theresa Nielsen and Jean Schlegelmann will demonstrate embroidery for quilting.
Members will need to bring embroidery needles, scissors, hoops and floss (if they have that). Some floss and
needles will be supplied. Cheryl Cawley will email the guild members with this information.

Publicize November Workshop: Workshop registration form is on the website. Info was in the September
newsletter. Laurie to create ad for facebook and send to other guilds.

Quilt Show: Sharon Cratsenburg asked if we wanted another show in a two-year cycle? Consensus is that our
show was crowded and we need to limit the size and number of quilts next time.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05pm.
Respectfully submitted by Laurie Johnson for Jeanne Flynn

VIEW KEN BURNS QUILTS ON YOUTUBE
Filmmaker Ken Burns, also known as America’s story teller, has collected quilts since the 1970s. Unlike his films, Burns 

did not publicly shared his collection until January, 2018 when he allowed the International Quilt Study Museum in 
Nebraska to host an exhibit of a small selection of them. In this short film Ken Burns talks about his love of quilts and 
why he chose to share them.

“Quilts rearrange my molecules when I look at them.”     Ken Burns
 

You can view the film at:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=tdlRU5B3YsM

Rosemary Spatafora

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=tdlRU5B3YsM


CAMEO Quilters Guild Meeting
September 18, 2025

Clawson United Methodist Church

President Cheryl Cawley opened the meeting at 7pm by welcoming everyone to a new Guild year.

Cheryl asked for approval of the June minutes. Dawn Mayer approved with Terry Poduska seconding.

Officer Reports:
VP Facilitator Theresa Nielsen: Program for the 2025-26 Guild Year
September 2025 Embroidery
October 2025 Coleen Merte
November 2025 Norma Stark Lecture & Saturday Workshop “Fandango”
December 2025 Holiday Pot Luck
January 2026 Quilting Discussion (question & answer format) with Carole Gilbert & Rosemary Spatafora
February 2026 Whistlestop & Charity Day Sew In
March 2026 “Indigenous Quilts” Lecture - Rosemary Spatafora. Saturday National Quilting Day Sew In
April 2026 “Panel Quilts” Lecture with Carolyn Johnson
May 2026 - TBD; possible workshop
June 2026 Elections and Member Pot Luck

Theresa Nielsen will coordinate this year’s Round Robin if there is enough interest.

VP Membership Sharon Cratsenburg
37 people are currently enrolled in the guild including 3 new members: Debby Johnson, Becky Stange
and Mary Pelitier. Two guests included Marlene Klebba and Linda Campbell. Both found CAMEO by
“googling” the internet.
Fall 2025 Retreat: 18 people have signed up; we need 25 to hold the event. (No checks have been
deposited.) Alternate solution would be to use Birmingham First United Methodist Church as a “day
retreat” option. Chris Schulte is an employee and can get us a discounted price. $100 per day plus a
janitor’s fee of $100, totalling $300.There was great interest from the membership; Chris will lock in the
dates. Cost per person would depend upon the number of people attending.
Spring 2026 Retreat: Bear Lake April 9-12. Fall 2026 Retreat: Bear Lake Sept. 24-27.

Treasurer’s Report: Martha Nordquist reported on CAMEO’s accounts.

Audit Report: Carole Gilbert, Darlene Baer and Donna Griffin performed the yearly Audit. They found
the books to be “true and accurate”. Carole stated it was helpful to have the former Treasurer present to
answer questions.

Charity Committee: Linda Wallace listed and described the charities that CAMEO supports:
HAVEN - for domestic abuse victims. Collected in November for Christmas. Sewn gift bags filled with
toiletries and small items; each labelled for women, toddlers, girls or boys.
LAYETTE PROGRAM - Clawson United Methodist Church. April collection of newborn items. Church
distributes boxes for Mother’s Day.
OAKLAND CHILDREN’S SERVICES - foster care; pillowcases and quilts ditributed through the year.
ROYAL OAK ASSISTED LIVING - Senior facility. With the help of LaVonne Ogilvy who distributes
quilts to the residents throughout the year.
MICHIGAN HONOR FLIGHT - Veteran’s themed quilts, 36” x 36”. Charity has about 25 kits cut; Linda
showed examples of layouts. Finished quilt due back to Charity in April.
Linda Wallace asked if there would be interest in Sunday Zoom Sew-Alongs. Guild members were
interested, so Cheryl Cawley will email a link to membership to start that again. Linda Wallace
announced this is her last year chairing the Charity Committee.




